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Congratulations to our Grade 2 Learners who were 
involved in the delightful Christmas concert last 
Thursday.  Our Grade 2’s certainly brought the 
Christmas spirit to the occasion.  You were Superstars 
boys and girls.  Special thanks to Darren, Miss van der 
Westhuizen, Mrs Holmes, Mrs Tyler, Mrs Stols and the 
Grade 2 teachers for an incredibly special morning.  
Whether you were coaching children or decorating the 
hall (which was exquisite) you all contributed to the 
success of the morning – heartfelt appreciation.

Memories are made of this…

What a magnificent Special Assembly was held in my 
honour on Friday.  A rainbow of thanks to every boy, 
girl and teacher involved.  It was a wonderful 
celebration of a 43 year career and will remain in my 
heart forever.



GRADE 3 GRADUATION  

A reminder that Grade 3 Graduation takes place on Thursday, 5 December @ 09h00 in 

the School hall.  Parents, please be seated by 08h45, please be prompt.

GRADE 7 HONOURS MORNING & VALEDICTORY 

A reminder that the Grade 7 Honours morning and Valedictory takes place on Friday, 

6 December @ 08h30, in the School Hall.  Parents and learners please be seated by 

08h15, please be prompt.

Thank you for making a significant difference in the lives of our children and our School.
Special thanks also need to be conveyed to our Tuckshop staff – Angie and her team, who keep our 
children fed on a daily basis with delicious wholesome food – appreciated.  The Aftercare does a 
great job of looking after our children in the afternoon – thank you to Mrs Mac and her team.

GRADE R GRADUATION

Grade R Graduation takes place on Saturday, 7 December @ 08h30 in the School Hall.  

Good luck to all the little hedgehogs and ladybugs who are graduating to “Big School”.

RPS EXPRESS

Our final bumper edition is soon to be released.  Heartfelt thanks and congratulations to Miss S 

Hollow for compiling this superb digital magazine for us each term.  It certainly highlights what an 

incredible school RPS is. It will be published on our School website www.rps.org.za .

RPS SAYS THANK YOU                     !
!

To conclude our special thanks for the year…

To each and every boy and girl at RPS – you are the heartbeat of our beautiful School and we recognize 
and applaud each of you for playing your part in the success of RPS in 2024.  We are so proud of all our 
Rynfielders.  

I am certain that all our parents and learners will join me in thanking our incredible teachers and the 
School Management Team.  Our RPS teachers are committed to education and they certainly have gone 
above and beyond.  The School Management Team makes my job easier as they are the pillars of 
excellence at the School.  It has been a privilege working with each and every one this year.  

http://www.rps.org.za/


Mrs L. Cuthbertson
PRINCIPAL

The School with Heart
An I.T enabled School striving towards excellence

Malherbe Street, Rynfield, Benoni

https://rps.org.za/mail@rps.org.za(011) 849 5215 

SCHOOL FEES

Once again, to all our parents who have paid their School Fees this year – thank you, thank you.  

You enable us to work the magic that we do at RPS.

To those parents still in arrears, please make every effort to rectify the matter before 13 December 2024.

REPORT COLLECTION

All School reports from Grades 1 – 6 will be handed out on Wednesday, 11 December, from 7h30 – 9h30.  

Reports are to be collected from your child’s class teacher, please.  Please note school will be closed at 

10h00 sharp.

For those of you who celebrate the Christmas Season, may it fill your home with joy, your 

hearts with love, your life with laughter and may the New Year be a happy, healthy one.

If you are travelling, we wish you safe travels.  Mr Bloem will see you all on Wednesday, 15 January 2025.

RPS BIDS FAREWELL

How fortunate are we at RPS that we have teachers that make saying goodbye so hard. 

Sadly, Mrs Morton one of our Grade R teachers will be leaving us at the end of the year.  Mrs Morton has 

been offered the Principal post at The Castle.  We would like to wish her every success in her new 

portfolio and we know that she will make an excellent Principal.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Morton for her loyal years of 

service to RPS.  Mrs Morton was always known as an energizer bunny as she liked to 

get things done.  Thank you for the love and care, you always showed our children it 

is much appreciated.  You will be sorely missed.

https://rps.org.za/
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